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2019 Brooke Elementary Halloween 
Parade and Parties
The annual Brooke Elementary Halloween Parade and Parties will be held on Thursday, October 31, 2019.

Schedule of Events

Parade -AM KDG – 9:10 AM – Front of the school
Parade -PM KDG, Grades 1-4 – 2:15 PM - On the playground
Classroom Parties – 2:45 

Parent Pick-up – Normal Time 3:40

Costumes:

In choosing a costume for your child, please keep in mind the following:

· WEAPONS OF ANY KIND ARE NOT PERMITTED!  This includes swords, knives, guns, whips, etc.  This would be in violation of the district’s weapon policy #218.1.

· Children must be able to see clearly; no masks that obstruct their vision.

· Choose a costume that your child can walk in, students will be parading outside.

· Please use your best judgment when selecting costumes.

· Children should bring their costumes to school in a bag clearly marked with their name.  The children will put their costume back in the bag and return home in their school clothes

Viewing the Parade
The students will parade around the edge of Brooke’s playground in the rear of the building.  Parents are encouraged to stand around the outside of the playground to view the parade.  Each grade level will exit the building one at a time and walk around the playground.  Classes will line-up to view the other grade levels, prior to parading around the playground again before reentering the building.  Children will then return to their classrooms for their parties.  All parents are invited to view the parade

Classroom Parties

Each classroom will have a small organized party on this day.  Classroom teachers will seek out homeroom parents and volunteers to assist with their party.  


Due to the magnitude of this day, in order to ensure security, it is imperative that we limit the number of visitors in the building.  Only the volunteers specifically chosen by the teachers will be permitted to assist with the classroom parties following the parade.  We will have a list of those volunteers in order to verify their entry into the building. Volunteers must have all of their clearances on file at the District Office by Wednesday, October 16, 2019.
Parking
Parking at Brooke Elementary School is very limited.  We encourage families to carpool if at all possible.  In addition, families are encouraged to use off-site parking if possible (street/neighborhood parking, local shopping centers, etc.).  If you are parking at Brooke, please do not park in any area that would disrupt traffic flow to and from the building.  Also with the amount of wet weather this year, please be mindful if parking in the grass.
Dismissal
We will follow our normal dismissal routine on this day.  It is suggested that students depart from school as they would on a normal day if at all possible. 
Alternate Activity

We recognize that some families may not celebrate this holiday in the same way, if at all.  If you do not want your child to participate in this “traditional” activity, please write a note to the office.  An alternative activity will be provided.

We hope you enjoy our “swimmingly awesome” parade.  
